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	12 June 2007 
	

	
	

	Subject: 
	local government pension scheme consultation


Dear Ms Rochester
Further to Terry Crossley’s letter dated 16 May 2007, please find below comments as requested in respect of the 5 consultation questions.

1. The City Council is keen to support proposals that provide as much protection as possible for existing scheme members.  Consequently, we would favour full protection to 2020 with the tapering removed.  Whilst it is acknowledged that this will produce a “cliff-edge” situation, it is inevitable that some form of cliff-edge will exist with any form of protection whether tapered or otherwise.  A cut-off date will also make the scheme easier to understand and to administer.
2. The City Council believes that the impact on the pension fund and ourselves would be minimal.

3. The City Council believes that the net effect would be insignificant.

4. It is not anticipated that any specific off-setting measures would be necessary.

5. The local government workforce is facing many challenges to its terms and conditions both nationally and locally in the form of pay reviews, drives for efficiency, service redesign etc and has on the whole responded very positively.  The Pension Scheme has long been one of the key elements of the overall reward package and the City Council is of the view that all measures to retain existing pension benefits for existing members of the scheme for as long as possible should be fully considered.  This will provide clear advantages in respect of employee relations, morale and motivation, recruitment and retention etc thereby ensuring that local authorities can continue to ensure quality services are provided.    

Please contact me if you require any further information.
	Yours sincerely

Mike Bleese
HEAD OF HUMAN RESOURCES
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